October 24, 2008 











During the Fall 2007 meeting, delegates had difficulty scheduling the spring meeting.  It was decided then that rather than have the spring meeting in April, delegates attending each pre-regional meet would meet and discuss pertinent issues.  Following are the notes and minutes of each of those meetings.

















Speed: Great Lakes speed coaches met at  Midland, Michigan.  Those GLRB delegates attending that meeting were: Marty Laufer, Wisconsin; Bob Babcock, Michigan; and Linda Martin, Indiana.


  


During this meeting: 





Speed coaches voiced their preference to have the 2009 GL Speed Regional Championship at Orbit in Paletine, Illinois.  





The coaches voted Jim Larson of Illinois as their speed coach representative to the GLRB.





There will be an IN, IL, and WI League speed meet at Wheels of Wonder (WOW) in Indianapolis on Sunday, November 9.  





(Notes of this meeting were taken by Linda Martin.)

















Art:  On April 19, 2008, during the pre-regional meet, delegates Donna Turner and John Peck, Illinois; Kelly Zawacki, Wisconsin; Buffy Pfeiffer, Michigan; Howard Engle, Ohio; and Cathy Carmack, Indiana; met  at Rollhaven in Flint, Michigan.  





During the meeting:





The meeting was called to order.  Secretary Cathy Carmack read the minutes of the October 2007 meeting and  Treasurer John Peck gave the treasurer's report.  The treasury has had only one transaction since the fall meeting, a $250 sanction fee for the regional meet.  Buffy Pfeiffer made the motion that both the secretary's and treasurer's reports be accepted as presented.  John Peck seconded the motion.  The motion was carried unanimously.





Howard Engle reported on the spring national board meeting.





It was decided that board members would police coaches entering onto the skating surface to coach during the regional championship.  John Peck made the motion that only coaches in good standing would be issued badges for the regional meet, and only coaches with valid badges would allowed on the skating surface during the championship.  Announcements would be made frequently during contest to remind coaches.  Donna Turner seconded the motion.  It was carried unanimously.





Howard Engle would take care of getting a list of all certified coaches in good standing for the contest  and make sure that badges were issued for the regional contest.





Artistic Regional Championship dates: 


Practice:  June 18 morning


Events:    June 18 (afternoon) – 22





Gateway Holiday Inn is the official regional headquarters.





To date, the only bids that have been returned for art and speed regional meets for 2009 is from USA in Romeoville, Illinois.





The next meeting will be sometime in October 2008, date and time to be decided later.  





John Peck made the motion to adjourn.  Buffy Pfeiffer seconded.  The meeting was adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,

















Cathy Carmack,


Secretary, GLRB





   








